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PSA- Marinduque PSO conducts Training Orientation on the 2024 POPCEN-CBMS BPQ Data 
Collection, Service Facilities and Government Projects Listing in the Municipality of Santa Cruz 
on 15 May 2024 at the Barangay Hall of Barangay Pag-asa, Santa Cruz, Marinduque.  

The training session was led by Statistical Specialist II, Harvy Fabaleña, supported by 
Statistical Researchers Charlotte Manlisis and Eden Mendros. Attendees were comprised of 
barangay personnel from the Municipality of Santa Cruz, alongside with staff from the 
Municipal LGU. 

During the training session, participants were provided an extensive overview of the 2024 
POPCEN-CBMS, along with detailed instructions on conducting the BPQ and SFGP Listing. 
The trainers emphasized the importance of accuracy and thoroughness in data collection, 
ensuring that all participants understood the critical role their efforts would play in shaping 
community development policies. Interactive sessions were held to address any queries and 

concerns, fostering an atmosphere of collaborative learning.  
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Statistical Specialist II, Harvy Fabaleña, presented an overview of the 2024 POPCEN-CBMS to the 
participants in the Municipality of Santa Cruz. 

 



 

Overall, the orientation session served as a foundational step in preparing participants for their 
vital roles in the POPCEN-CBMS, setting the stage for a collaborative and data-driven 

approach to community development and governance. 

For further inquiries or assistance regarding the BPQ Data Collection and SFGP Listing, please 

reach us via email at marinduque@psa.gov.ph. Alternatively, you can also reach us via our 

landline numbers: (042) 332-0848 or (042) 754-0024. 
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